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Parish - Oswestry Rural 

Community priorities:   

1. Speeding 

2. Anti-Social behaviour 

3. Drugs 

 

Priority 1. 

 

We have not had any reports of speeding over the month of April. 

But we have had 5 reports of road incidents. 

3 of these were road traffic collisions (RTC) Luckily all were non injury which would 

have caused traffic issues / congestion at the worst. 

2 incidents were at the X roads at Llynclys & 1 at the temp traffic lights just off the Mile 

End round about. 

One report was of a delivery lorry which had turned upside down in a small lane in the 

rural area. This was non injury. 

The last incident reported was of an elderly driver who has been reported as driving 

with very impaired vision and after suffering a stroke. This has been given over to the 

road policing unit to deal with. 

 

Priority 2. 
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There have been 3 reports of ASB. 

 

One was of travellers attending a camp site after booking an overnight pitch and 

demanding that other visitors give up their pitches as they wanted them. When the 

management refused, as usual they started to bully the staff and threatened to bring 

other members of their families on site. 

They left soon after police arrival and will not be welcome back on the site. 

 

The second report was of ASB / suspicious activity on Mile End industrial estate. No 

one was found on police arrival. The report cam from a business owner who was 

watching them on his CCTV. No damage was found and none has been reported in 

the ensuing time. 

 

The last incident is where drivers have driven onto the football pitch in Trefonen. No 

damage has been caused as the pitch was quite dry, but tyre marks were visible. 

We attended and luckily the SCC play equipment lead was on site. He will be looking 

at erecting a fence around the pitch to prevent any further incidents. 

 

 

Priority 3. 

 

We have had one report of a suspect parcel going through the post office sorting depot 

on Maesbury road. The package was seized and the two police forces that the 

package came from and was being delivered to have been informed and the item kept 

for evidential value 

 

 

Emerging trends - Requests for information - other. 


